
Dickinson Public Schools – Self-Funded Insurance Committee 

January 31, 2020, 1:00pm, Board Room (CAO) 

A meeting of the Self-Funded Insurance Committee was held on January 31, 2020 at 1:00pm at the 

Central Administration Office. 

In Attendance: Scott Schmidt, Jay Schobinger, David Wilkie, Kim Schwartz, Keith Harris, Shon Hocker, 

Naomi Obrigewitch, Meghan Ziegs, and Hays Corporation with Kelly Gates, Randy Johnson  

Absences:  Jeanette Wyckoff, Kent Anderson 

Meeting convened at 1:00pm, opened by Dr. Shon Hocker.   

Dr. Hocker turned conversation over to the Hays Team. 

Hays Team went over monthly financials, utilization findings and the Year to Year Summary details from 

BCBS.  Solutions were discussed for some issues that have shown may be a problem with plan.  

Discussions also ensued regarding upcoming plan years, GAP plan incentives, various apps to help get 

information out to all employees and a TeleMed concept. 

The Hays Team brought up the suggestion of Encounter Plans and if the district would be interested in 

have the Hays Team look further into.  Committee did agree that they would welcome more 

information. 

Committee member(s) asked if they will be able to obtain copies of slide presentation from Hays.  Yes as 

it is District information. 

Question was also asked if the graphs in slide presentation could be used in the classroom.  Hays will 

send excel spreadsheets. 

Rate increase will be discussed around the May-June 2020 time frame. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:30pm. 

Minutes Submitted – Donna Magnuson 


